A Triumph of Passion and Sportsmanship: LGS Annual Sports Day 2022-23

The second term of the academic session 2022-23 had just begun, and students were brimming with enthusiasm, eager to accomplish something significant. The Annual Sports Day has held a special place among the various events that awaited them. It was a time of intense competition and preparation as the entire school prepared for the grand event.

The atmosphere was filled with excitement for the two weeks leading up to Sports Day, and the students' days consumed the selection process, trials, and march practices. Each morning, the school grounds reverberated with the sound of march practice drills, accompanied by inspiring speeches from the sports captain. The responsibility of selecting the best participants rested on the house captains, who faced the challenge of ensuring fairness while striving for victory.

To ensure flawless performances, every race and display was rehearsed meticulously. The participants poured their hearts into their practices, aiming to give their best on the event day. The anticipation grew as the final preparations were made, and the stage was set for a memorable Sports Day.

Finally, the day arrived, and my true passion for sports and the spirit of sportsmanship was put to the test. The four houses took their designated places, eagerly awaiting the event's commencement. The pledge, administered by the sports captain, ignited a sense of unity and dedication among the participants. The symbolic torch was lit, signifying the beginning of a day filled with exhilarating performances.

The event was graced by Ms. Afshan Basim, the chief guest, who added to the excitement. Ms. Marina welcomed the parents, who eagerly gathered to witness their children's achievements. The atmosphere was electrifying as the houses cheered on their respective participants, creating an environment of camaraderie and support.

From Grades III to XI, one race after another unfolded, showcasing the talent and determination of the young athletes. Alongside the races, displays of physical education, taekwondo, and gymnastics added to the spectacle. The audience was captivated by the skill and grace displayed by the students, appreciating their hard work and dedication.

As the day progressed, the anticipation grew for the Senior Section events. The competition among the houses peaked, and the stakes were high. In the relay race, Kestrel House and Falcon House emerged as frontrunners, showcasing their speed and teamwork. However, the tug of war held the key to determining the overall winner.

In an unexpected turn, Kestrel House emerged victorious in the tug of war, displaying their strength and determination. However, Swift House claimed the coveted title of the overall winner. Swift House had accumulated the highest number of points throughout the day, showcasing consistent performance and excellence across multiple events.

The conclusion of the Sports Day brought about a mix of emotions among the participants. While some rejoiced in their victories, others felt the disappointment of falling short. Nonetheless, the event itself was undeniably a massive success, leaving a lasting impact on everyone involved.

It is crucial to acknowledge the efforts of the LGS management, including Sir Trevor, Sir Bazel, the council members, teachers, and custodian staff. Their unwavering dedication and hard work were instrumental in organizing and executing such a grand event. Sports Day would not have been possible without their support, and the student's achievements would not have been celebrated.

Ultimately, the Annual Sports Day of the academic session 2022-23 will be remembered as a remarkable showcase of talent, sportsmanship, and passion. It served as a platform for students to test their skills, learn the value of teamwork, and embrace healthy competition. As the academic year continued, the spirit of Sports Day would continue to inspire and motivate students to pursue excellence both on and off the field.

Ali Nasir - Grade X













Hoover And Co: A Shining Example of LGS' Entrepreneurial Project

Lahore Grammar School's O Levels Business Studies program has nurtured some exceptional business ideas, and among them, Hoover And Co stand out as one of the most successful ventures. Led by Amaan Khalid Chaudhri, a talented student at LGS, along with his skilled team members, this entrepreneurial project has made a remarkable impact.

Hoover And Co were conceived to provide affordable and high-quality cleaning services to households and businesses in the local area. The business plan was meticulously crafted, encompassing crucial aspects such as marketing strategies, financial projections, and operational procedures.

Under the expert guidance of the school's business studies faculty, Amaan and his team successfully launched Hoover And Co, and the business has flourished ever since. The company has built a growing clientele and garnered excellent feedback for its professionalism and the quality of its services.

The success of Hoover And Co is a testament to the

effectiveness of the entrepreneurial project at Lahore Grammar School. By providing students with the necessary tools and knowledge, this project empowers them to thrive in the world of business while fostering innovation and creativity.

The entrepreneurial project at LGS offers students a valuable opportunity to develop their entrepreneurial skills and gain practical experience in the field of business. Hoover And Co serve as a prime example of the positive impact this project can have on students' lives and their future careers.

The founder members of Hoover And Co have played a pivotal role in its success. Chaudhri Amaan Khalid, serving as the CEO, has exhibited strong leadership skills and determination. As the CFO, Ayesha Habib has effectively managed the financial aspects of the company. Shahmir Sanjrani, the Managing Director, has efficiently overseen the operations. Bisma Jamal, as the Marketing Director, has implemented effective marketing strategies. Lastly, as the Printing Press Head, Ali Murtaza has contributed to the company's branding and promotional materials.

The achievements of Hoover And Co inspire future generations of entrepreneurs at Lahore Grammar School. The entrepreneurial project equips students with the necessary skills, knowledge, and practical experience to thrive in business. It encourages them to think outside the box, take calculated risks, and create innovative solutions.



In conclusion, the success of Hoover And Co is a testament to the entrepreneurial project at Lahore Grammar School. It showcases students' incredible potential when provided with the right resources and guidance. Hoover And Co serve as a shining example of the transformative impact that this project can have on students' lives, enabling them to excel in business and make a difference in the world.

Founder Members of Hoover And Co: Chaudhri Amaan Khalid, CEO Ayesha Habib, CFO Shahmir Sanjrani, Managing Director Bisma Jamal, Marketing Director Ali Murtaza, Printing Press Head

Amaan Khalid Chaudhrl Grade X

"Unleashing Entrepreneurial Spirit: A Journey of Creativity and Innovation in the Senior Section"

Entrepreneurship is a valuable skill that prepares students for the challenges and opportunities of the business world. At the senior section of our school, we were given an exciting project by our teacher, Sir Gautam, to showcase our creativity and innovation. Our task was to create a unique selling point (USP) product that would captivate the market.

As a team, we immediately got to work, assigning specific roles to each member based on their expertise. With Rohaan Zahid as the Chief Operating Officer, Muhammad Ahmed as the Head of Sales, Humna Omer as the Head Designer, Khadija Faisal as the Head of Marketing, and myself, Hasan Fawad, as the Chief Executive Officer, we embarked on this entrepreneurial journey.

After thorough research, we developed a "Water-Resistant Bag" using high-quality "Parachute Fabric." We sourced the material from a reliable vendor in Lee Market, Saddar, and collaborated with a manufacturer based in Lalukhet. In an online meeting, we presented our idea to the manufacturer, who agreed to bring our vision to life.

The design phase was crucial, and our talented designer, Humna Omer, worked diligently to create a bag that met everyone's requirements. The samples we received were a testament to our hard work and attention to detail. However, we realized we had overlooked an important aspect - deciding on a name and logo for our company. Through an extensive brainstorming session, we finally settled on the term "VIKTREK" and crafted a logo representing our brand identity.

One of the major challenges we faced was creating an impactful advertisement for our product. We took charge of the entire process, from brainstorming ideas to directing the shoot. The five-hour-long shoot included an underwater session, adding a unique touch to our product presentation. We leveraged social media by creating an Instagram account and posting our advertisement. The Head of Sales, Muhammad Ahmed, also printed business cards to attract potential customers.

After overcoming various hurdles and countless brainstorming sessions, we were ready to unveil our exceptional water-resistant bags. The entire journey taught us invaluable lessons about the complexities of the market and the dedication required to establish a successful business.

Entrepreneurship in the senior section allowed us to explore our creative potential, learn about market dynamics, and experience firsthand the challenges and triumphs of starting a venture. This project equipped us with practical skills, such as teamwork, decision-making, and problem-solving, which will benefit us in our future endeavors.

As we look back on this entrepreneurial experience, we are grateful for the opportunity to apply our knowledge and skills in a real-world context. The project challenged us and instilled in us a passion for entrepreneurship and the drive to pursue our dreams. Through this journey, we have discovered that with dedication, perseverance, and a little innovation, we can turn our ideas into reality and make a meaningful impact in the business world.

Hasan Fawad Grade X





The LGS Annual Farewell: A Bittersweet Goodbye and Fond Memories

On the 16th of March, 2023, Lahore Grammar School bid farewell to its senior students, perfectly encapsulating the emotions that come with saying goodbye to a place we have called home for several years. The annual farewell was a day filled with laughter, tears, and memories that will be cherished by both students and teachers for a lifetime.

The event was spectacular, as the Grade X students took the stage with their remarkable musical and dance performances. Their talents shone brightly as they showcased their hard work and dedication, leaving an indelible mark on everyone present. The juniors truly outdid themselves, and they deserve applause for hosting such a well-organized and memorable event. It was a heartwarming sight to witness their growth and achievements, and it filled us with pride to see the next generation of LGS students stepping into the spotlight.

As the day progressed, a wave of nostalgia washed over us all. The bittersweet reality of leaving behind a place that has shaped our lives became more apparent. However, amidst the mixed emotions, there was an overwhelming gratitude for the teachers who had been our guiding lights throughout our academic journey. Their unwavering support, patience, and dedication significantly impacted our growth and success. Their presence at the farewell made the event all the more special, as we were able to express our appreciation for their tireless efforts.

From the perspective of the Head Girl, signing off from LGS was an emotional moment. It was a privilege to have served the school and had the opportunity to contribute to its legacy. LGS has been more than just a place of learning; it has been a second home, a community that fostered personal and intellectual growth. The friendships forged here will endure beyond graduation, and the memories created will forever hold a special place in our hearts.

As we embark on new journeys, we extend our best wishes to the junior classes. We hope they will create unforgettable memories and learn valuable lessons at LGS. The school has provided us with a solid foundation, equipping us with the skills and knowledge necessary to face future challenges. We hope the upcoming generations will continue to uphold the values and traditions that make LGS a remarkable institution.

In the words of the beloved character Winnie the Pooh, "How lucky am I to have something which makes saying goodbye so hard." Indeed, our time at LGS has been a treasure trove of experiences, friendships, and personal growth. As we bid farewell to this chapter of our lives, we carry with us the invaluable lessons learned and the cherished memories made.

To all the seniors of Grade XI and beyond, as we embark on new adventures, let us remember the bonds we have formed and the lessons we have learned. Let us cherish the memories and continue striving for excellence in everything we do. Farewell, Lahore Grammar School; you will forever hold a special place in our hearts.

Iraj Hasan (Head Girl)...Grade XI













Embracing the Next Chapter: Farewell to My Beloved School

As I stand at the threshold of bidding farewell to my beloved school, a myriad of emotions fills my heart. The excitement for the next chapter of my life, the anticipation of new adventures, and the opportunities ahead are accompanied by a tinge of sadness. I am saying goodbye to friends, teachers, and the memories that have made this place special.

It feels like just yesterday when I walked through the school gates on my first day, a mix of nerves and excitement coursing through my veins. The unfamiliar environment and fitting in seemed daunting at the time. But now, on the last day of school, my emotions have transformed. As I reflect upon my journey throughout my years here, a rush of memories floods my mind.

Looking back, I am grateful for the incredible experiences I have had and the relationships I have built. My fellow students, you have been my companions on this journey. Thank you for sharing these years with me, for the laughter, the camaraderie, and the memories we have created together. Each of you has taught me valuable lessons about friendship, kindness, and resilience. These lessons will stay with me as I venture into the future.

To my teachers, I owe a debt of gratitude. Your patience, guidance, and unwavering support have shaped me into who I am today. You have imparted knowledge and challenged me to push my boundaries and discover my true potential. Your dedication and passion for teaching have inspired me to strive for excellence in all aspects of life. I will always cherish the memories of our classroom discussions, the late-night study sessions, and the guidance you gave me.





I also extend my gratitude to our school's custodial staff and gatekeepers. Your tireless efforts in creating a safe and welcoming environment have not gone unnoticed. Your warm smiles and kind gestures have made the school feel like a second home. Thank you for ensuring that our educational journey was smooth and comfortable.

As we bid farewell to this chapter of our lives, let us hold on to the memories we have made and the lessons we have learned. The challenges we have faced and overcome have strengthened us and prepared us for the future. As we go our separate ways, let us remember that the friendships we have formed will transcend time and distance. Even though we may be physically apart, our connections will remain intact.

As the head boy of LGS for sessions 22-23, I want to express my deepest appreciation to all those who have made this school a place of growth, learning, and love. The knowledge, skills, and values instilled in us during our time here will guide us as we navigate the path ahead.

While we may be leaving the physical premises of our school, we carry a piece of it within us. The memories, experiences, and relationships will forever be a part of our identity. Let us embark on the next chapter of our lives with gratitude, humility, and purpose. Let us strive to positively impact the world, using the foundation we have received at LGS as a stepping stone to greatness.

In conclusion, I bid farewell to my beloved school with immense gratitude and a heart filled with cherished memories. It is with a mixture of excitement and nostalgia that I embrace the next chapter of my life. I am ready to make my mark on the world, armed with the invaluable lessons and experiences I gained at LGS.

Abdullah Khan (Head Boy).... Grade XI

"A Timeless Bond: Cherishing the Last Day and Class of 2023"

The school holds a special place in every individual's life. It is where we begin our education journey, learn valuable life lessons, and forge lasting friendships. From our innocence to our late teenage years, school shapes us into capable individuals ready to contribute to society. As this transformative journey ended in 2023, my classmates and I were determined to make our last day truly unforgettable. The 15th of March was etched in our minds as the day we bid farewell to our beloved school. The graduating class eagerly gathered at a predetermined location, preparing for a communal entrance into the school grounds. To add a touch of excitement and grandeur, we hired a mini truck, which we boarded from a designated pick-up point. Drum beaters were arranged to accompany our arrival, creating a lively and celebratory atmosphere as we made our way to the school gates. Our entrance was nothing short of spectacular. The graduating class, filled with optimism and nostalgia, danced their hearts out, radiating joy and energy. Students from other types joined the chorus, showcasing their support and bidding us farewell with goodwill gestures. The air was filled with laughter, applause, and the spirit of camaraderie. After the exhilarating dance, we embarked on a sentimental tradition: the exchange of signatures. Students and teachers eagerly approached us, offering their good wishes and leaving heartfelt messages in our yearbooks. Each signature represented a cherished memory, a bond that would forever connect us to our school and the people who made our educational journey so meaningful. As the day drew to a close, we knew we had to capture the essence of this momentous occasion. Before returning to our homes, we gathered for a group photo that would serve as a timeless memento. With beaming smiles and hearts full of gratitude, we held a banner displaying the words, "Never Forgetting Class of 2023." This photograph would become a treasured keepsake, symbolizing the bond we shared as we embarked on new chapters of our lives. Looking back, the last day of school was a blend of mixed emotions. There was a sense of excitement for the future, tinged with a hint of sadness as we said goodbye to familiar hallways and classrooms that had been our second home. But amidst the bittersweet farewells, we knew that the memories we had created, the friendships we had nurtured, and the lessons we had learned would forever remain in our hearts. The Class of 2023 left an indelible mark on our school. We had experienced countless moments of laughter, shared dreams and aspirations, and supported one another through triumphs and challenges. As we moved on to the next phase of our lives, we carried out the invaluable lessons and experiences that would shape our future endeavors. The last day at school was not just an end but a new beginning. It served as a reminder of the growth we had undergone, the bonds we had forged, and the potential within each of us. We would forever be connected as the Class of 2023 with memories that would stand the test of time. As I reflect on that unforgettable day, I am grateful for the friendships, experiences, and opportunities my school provided. The journey may have ended, but the lessons learned, and the memories created will accompany me throughout my life. The Class of 2023 will always hold a special place in my heart, a testament to the power of shared experiences and the lasting impact of education.

Mishal Zahid (Event Coordinator)...Grade XI



Literature Cosplay: Unleashing Hidden Talents and Enchanting Audiences

The recent literature cosplay held at LGS was an event that left parents, guardians and students alike captivated and enthralled. It provided a unique and stimulating opportunity for the students to showcase their hidden talents, immerse themselves in the world of literature, and enchant the audience with their impressive skills. Under the guidance of our dedicated Literature teacher, the students of Grade IX came together to produce a compelling and unforgettable performance that was met with resounding applause and inspiring comments from the audience.

The essence of literature cosplay lies in transforming students into their beloved fictional characters. With meticulous attention to detail, the participants donned the costumes, embraced the mannerisms, and embraced the essence of the characters they portrayed. The Wicked Witch of the West, Cruella de Vil, Hermione Granger, Dorothy Gale, and Belle were just a few of the mesmerizing characters brought to life on the stage. Each student went beyond mere imitation, embodying their chosen characters' popular traits and nuances, leaving the audience awestruck.

It is worth acknowledging the tremendous courage and effort displayed by the students participating in this event. Acting as their characters in front of a large audience was undoubtedly daunting. However, their determination and the unwavering support and motivation from our teacher made it possible for them to overcome their fears and deliver exceptional performances. In particular, the portrayal of the Wicked Witch of the West stands out as an example of the student's dedication and commitment. Bringing such an iconic and complex character to life, complete with a distinct voice and elaborate costume, was no easy feat. Yet, with teamwork and collaboration, they could execute the play with skill and perfection, leaving the audience deeply intrigued and entertained.

The literature cosplay showcased our students' talent and creativity and highlighted the power of literature in shaping our imagination and fostering a love for reading. By immersing themselves in the world of these special characters, the students developed a deeper understanding and appreciation for the literary works from which they originated. It was evident that the students had delved into the essence of their characters, capturing their essence and infusing their performances with authenticity and depth.

The event was not just a mere spectacle; it served as a testament to the importance of literature in our lives. It reminded us of the enduring impact of well-crafted stories and their profound influence on our understanding of the world and ourselves. The literature cosplay brought together parents, guardians, students, and teachers, fostering community and shared enthusiasm for literature. It provided a platform for our students to develop their confidence, creativity, and public speaking skills while celebrating their love for literature.

In conclusion, the literature cosplay held at LGS was a resounding success, leaving a lasting impression on all who attended. The students' performances were exceptional, showcasing their hidden talents and demonstrating the transformative power of literature. This event served as a reminder of literature's vital role in shaping our lives and fostering our imagination. It is a testament to the dedication and passion of our students and teachers, and we eagerly anticipate future events that will continue to inspire and ignite our love for literature.

Laiba Nawab...Grade IX











Lahore Grammar School's First Open House: Nurturing Confidence, Eloquence, and Innovation in Students

On the 11th of March 2023, Lahore Grammar School (LGS) held its highly anticipated first Open House event. This remarkable occasion proved to be a resounding success for students, parents and guardians alike and served as a transformative and educational experience for the participating pupils. The event showcased their innovative and eye-catching projects while instilling in them confidence, eloquence, and innovation.

The LGS Open House was a testament to the school's commitment to nurturing the growth and development of its students. It provided a platform for young minds to demonstrate their creative prowess and articulate their ideas with confidence and poise. The event fostered an environment where students could showcase their hard work and dedication to their projects, highlighting their ability to think critically and find innovative solutions to real-world challenges.

One of the most notable aspects of the Open House was the level of confidence displayed by the students. As they presented their projects to an audience that included their peers, parents, and teachers, it was evident that they had grown in self-assurance. The opportunity to stand before an audience and confidently explain their work boosted their self-esteem and honed their public speaking skills—an essential attribute for future success.

The event was a testament to the eloquence of LGS students. They artfully communicated their ideas and thoughts, effectively conveying the significance of their projects. Their presentations demonstrated their ability to articulate complex concepts clearly and concisely. This eloquence skill will empower them to engage in meaningful conversations and positively impact their future endeavours.

However, the highlight of the Open House was undoubtedly the innovative projects on display. From scientific experiments to technological advancements, the students' creations were awe-inspiring. These projects showcased their ability to think outside the box and emphasized the importance of innovation in today's rapidly evolving world. LGS has succeeded in instilling in its students a passion for discovery and a drive to push boundaries, equipping them to become future leaders and changemakers.

The Open House event reflected the collaborative efforts of LGS students, parents, guardians, and teachers. The school's commitment to providing a conducive environment for learning and growth was evident throughout the event. Parents' unwavering support and encouragement played a vital role in the students' achievements, while the dedicated teachers acted as mentors, guiding and inspiring the students every step of the way.

In conclusion, the first Open House at Lahore Grammar School was a resounding success. It celebrated the students' achievements and imparted invaluable life skills. The event instilled confidence, eloquence, and innovation in the students, setting them on a path to becoming strong, functioning adults capable of shaping the future. LGS can proudly claim to have provided an educational experience that will undoubtedly leave a lasting impact on its students, empowering them to make a positive difference in the world.

Hania Nawaid (Head of Science Club) ... Grade XI













"Grade IX students at Senior School take a step towards sustainability with their vibrant cloth bag paintings! Join us in the green movement and say goodbye to plastic bags for good!

















"Who says school cafeterias have to be boring? Senior school art students and teacher added their own personal touch to our canteen with a fresh coat of paint, transforming it into an inspiring and inviting space for everyone. A splash of color can make all the difference!









Glittering Night of Excellence: Highlights from the Spectacular Award Ceremony

At the end of this academic session, the long-awaited day had arrived to honour our high achievers' hard work, dedication, and exceptional abilities. Following the magnificent ceremony of the junior section, it was time for the senior section to showcase their talents, a task that was nothing short of extraordinary. In the days leading up to the event, teachers and support staff worked tirelessly alongside students to ensure a perfect and memorable occasion. The stage was impeccably set, the lights were perfectly arranged, the sound system was tested and approved, and seating arrangements were meticulously organized. The event's success now rested solely on the students' shoulders as they prepared to shine brightly on the stage. Dance participants and high achievers were escorted backstage to find composure and calm their nerves. Fifteen minutes before the official commencement of the ceremony, parents took their seats, and the event began formally with a recitation from the Holy Quran. As I observed the scene backstage, the tension and excitement was palpable. Some students were thrilled to have the opportunity to dazzle the audience, while others were anxious about their performances.

With great enthusiasm, Ms Marina warmly welcomed the parents and set the stage for something remarkable. Mrs Shehzad gave a formal introduction, highlighting the school's accomplishments during this session. Grade III then stole the show with its exhilarating dance performance. Throughout the program, numerous dance performances representing different nations and cultures, such as Brazil, Egypt, Mexico, and Pakistan, captivated the audience. Interspersed between these breathtaking displays, awards were presented to deserving high achievers, evoking both the joy of victory and the agony of disappointment. Backstage, the atmosphere was charged with nervousness and excitement as the management meticulously organized the students according to the event's sequence. Our esteemed Chief Guest, Dr Adil Haider Dean AKU, delivered an inspiring speech, uplifting the spirits of everyone present. This was followed by an outstanding performance of IX graders on Literature cosplay and entrepreneurship at senior school and a rap performance by my classmate, Abdul Kabir. As the ceremony concluded, it was time to acknowledge the winners from inter-school competitions. This year, LGS shone in almost every category, including Arts, Sports. Music and the A2Z competition.

Ms Saima Bukhari delivered the thank-you note, and then it was time for refreshments, including tea, biscuits and sandwiches. The remarkable achievements of the evening were made possible thanks to the dedication of all the teachers, event organizers, our esteemed senior leadership team and, above all, the students themselves. Congratulations to all the high achievers! This evening will undoubtedly remain etched in the memories of all students and parents.

Ali Nasir ... Grade X









INTERSCHOOL ART COMPETITION HOSTED BY BEACONHOUSE SCHOOL SYSTEM on 26th Jan '23 Theme: Empathy, Winner: 1st Position Iraj Hasan - Grade: XI









GRADE XI STUDENT,
IRAJ HASAN,
PAINTED
A MURAL ON THE
CLASSROOM WALL.

Amaan Khalid Chaudhri

(Grade X) out of 200

delegates, won the

Outstanding Delegate Award

at the Best Diplomats

MUN Conference

held in Dubai.

United Arab Emirates.



1st Position in

English Declamation Contest

Awarded to

Abdul Mueed Rafagat

of Grade: X

al

Dawood Public School.



"Empowering Communities:
LGS Students Dedicated to
Welfare Work"



CPPL TRAINING SESSION FOR TEACHERS















Dear Parents and Students,

Greeting you with boundless enthusiasm and warm wishes for your well-being; I hope this message reaches you in excellent health and with an unwavering spirit of positivity. As we approach the end of the 2022-2023 academic session, I am delighted to share the school's accomplishments and positive developments with you.

A noteworthy achievement this year has been our remarkable journey of digital transformation, made possible by the invaluable expertise and proud collaboration with our esteemed consultant, Mrs. Shehzad. To establish LGS as a globally renowned center of excellence, Mrs. Shehzad has tirelessly worked to ensure unparalleled excellence in every aspect of our institution. Under her guidance, we have seamlessly integrated technology into our educational system, preparing our students for the demands of the digital era. This transformation is evident in our enhanced infrastructure, technology-driven classrooms, and various software solutions that have positively impacted curriculum development, student well-being, teacher growth, and the introduction of



new pedagogical approaches and soft skills training for our students. Our ultimate goal is to equip our students with essential 21st-century skills to pave the way for their future success.

We have provided students and teachers with school domain email IDs to enhance communication and collaboration. This initiative brings everyone together on a single platform, facilitating effective communication, file sharing, and resource distribution. We have also introduced digital classrooms using MS Teams, creating a virtual learning environment that promotes engagement, interactivity, and flexibility. Our teachers have undergone extensive training on MS Teams and are now well-equipped to deliver the knowledge effectively, regardless of the learning setting.

At Lahore Grammar School, Karachi Branch, we aim to instil patriotism and national pride in our students, fostering a deep love for our country, Pakistan. Personal growth requires patience, determination, and resilience. By nurturing these values, our students will make valuable contributions to the progress and prosperity of our nation.

Our school community has demonstrated an unwavering commitment to excellence throughout this academic year. We have upheld our 45-year reputation by ensuring that academic growth aligns with the overall development of our students. In addition to their academic achievements, our students have excelled in various extracurricular activities and brought honour to the school by winning multiple interschool competitions. We commend their talents, dedication, and sportsmanship.

Moreover, we recently organized an award ceremony to acknowledge and celebrate the outstanding accomplishments of our students. It was a delightful event that showcased their talents, creativity, and hard work. We believe in recognizing their success and motivating them to strive for even greater achievements in the future.

In line with our commitment to environmental sustainability, we conducted a "Go Green" activity, emphasizing the importance of conserving our natural resources and promoting eco-friendly practices. It was heartening to see our students actively participate and take responsibility for the betterment of our planet.

As we look ahead to the upcoming academic session, we will continue to provide a nurturing environment that fosters academic excellence, character development, and holistic growth. Our dedicated team of teachers, staff, administrators, and SLT remains committed to upholding our school's legacy while adapting to the everevolving educational landscape.

Thank you for your continued support, trust, and partnership in our pursuit of educational excellence. Let us strive to positively impact the lives of our students and create a brighter future together.

Wishing you a happy summer break, we look forward to welcoming you all back in August for a new session filled with energy and enthusiasm.

Warm regards,

Yuran Alt Senior Section Head